
October, 2022  

Penfield October, 2022 

 

Dear Penfield Families, 

 

Happy October! It was a busy September with students settling into 

their new classes and learning new routines. We are thrilled to see 

everyone settling in and reconnecting with their classmates.  

 

Our staff and students came together for our first school assembly 

(a very first for many of our students!), the Terry Fox Run to honour 

friends and family members that have struggled with cancer, and our 

school Walk for Truth and Reconciliation where they created flags 

and placed rocks to honour and reflect on the struggles of our 

Indigenous community throughout history. The engagement and 

commitment to learning was evident in all activities and our teachers 

and students are to be commended on their respectful behaviour.  

 

All members of our community work hard to ensure that all students 

and staff feel safe and respected. We spent a lot of time working 

with all our students in September to remind students to keep their 

hands to themselves, to be respectful to each other and all adults 

and to solve problems peacefully by using our words and asking for 

help when needed. These messages were clearly communicated at our 

first assembly and I visited each class to ensure that everyone has 

the same understanding. Please talk with your children and remind 

them that when problems or disagreements arise on the playground 

where there is hands on behaviour, they need to find the nearest 

adult for help in solving the problem. The adults are there to help! 

 

It has been a pleasure to meet some of you and we look forward to 

meeting more of you throughout the year.  

 

Take good care and be safe, 

Jolene Krell and Kelly Gage 

Student Absence 
Reporting 

Thank you to everyone for 

reporting student 

attendance information.  

Please continue to keep 

the school informed if 

your child will be late or 

absent.  You can call the 

attendance line  

250-923-4251 or email 

penfield@sd72.bc.ca to 

report absences.  Please 

be sure to include the 

reason for the absence 

(ex: ill, appointment, 

vacation).  You need to 

advise the school each day 

the student will be absent, 

unless you have pre-

notified of a block of 

absences. 



BOTTLE DRIVE 

PAC will be holding a bottle drive on October 11th and 

12th, before and after school in the parking lot.  All 

proceeds will be used for school improvements and student 

education. 

PAC OPT OUT FORMS 

The PAC “Opt Out” forms went home last week.  If you are 

returning a form with funds, please have it to your child’s 

teacher by October 7th. 

SHOPPING DAY 

Collections have started to come in for the shopping day.  If 

you have new or used items (no stuffies, hats or clothes 

please) that you would like to donate, there is a bin at the 

entrance of the school.  We will also need tape and 

wrapping paper if you have any of those items to donate. 

Thank you! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO THE FOLLOWING PENFIELD STUDENTS WHO HAVE 
OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

PAC NEWS 
NEXT PAC 
MEETING 

October PAC 

meeting will be 

held on October 

18th at 6:00pm in 

the multi purpose 

room.  This 

meeting will be 

budget focused. 

   

Emma C Brooklynn R  Easton H  Georgia W 

 

Gabrielle S Carter C  Nova R  Lyndsey B 

 

Kennedy C Neema K  Tristan C  Liam S 

 

Tessa M Zayden A  Finley T  Maverick P 

 

Isla E  Shae P 



Weather Preparedness 

Please ensure that 

students are dressed 

appropriately for the 

fall weather with 

proper jackets and 

footwear.  We send 

students outside in all 

weather conditions, as 

it is important for 

students to have that 

outside break time. 

Student Verification Forms, 

FIPPA Consent, Emergency 

Release & Acceptable Use 

October 20th - Great ShakeOut 

Our school will once again participate in the 

Great British Columbia ShakeOut.  The annual, 

province wide earthquake drill will be on 

Thursday, October 20th. 

For more information and resources that your 

family can use, please visit https://

www.shakeoutbc.ca/ 

The above forms were sent home by 

teachers.  If you have not already done 

so, please return the completed, signed 

forms to your child’s teacher as soon as 

possible.  It is very important that we 

have current and accurate information 

on file, especially in the case of an 

emergency.  Please ensure all forms are 

signed where indicated 

https://www.shakeoutbc.ca/
https://www.shakeoutbc.ca/


Island Life Photographics will be back 

at Penfield on October 7th for Photo 

Retakes.  If you missed the first day, or 

would like retakes, this is your 

opportunity. 

 

PHOTO RETAKE DAY 
 

  

GREAT JOB 
PENFIELD 

We raised $358.00 

for the Terry Fox 

Foundation 
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October 2022       

Nov 1 - Professional Development Day 

Nov 11 - Remembrance Day, Schools Closed 

Nov 24 - Student Led Conference Day 










